Ephraim City
Police Department

5 South Main -
Ephraim, UT 84627 Colby Zeeman
Phone: (435)283-4602 fax:(435)283-5841 Chief of Police

To Whom it May Concern:

| am writing this letter to express my wholehearted support for the proposed county-wide bike path project that
will connect Fairview to Gunnison, Utah. As a local police officer, | firmly believe that the implementation of this bike
path will be a significant and positive addition to our community.

The vision for this bike path, with its high safety and high comfort standards, aligns perfectly with our shared
commitment to ensuring the well-being and safety of Sanpete County residents. This project will bring about numerous
benefits that will enhance the quality of life for our community members in various ways.

First, the establishment of a safe and comfortable bike path will encourage more residents to adopt healthier
and sustainable modes of transportation. With rising concerns about health and the need to reduce traffic congestion,
this initiative could not come at a better time. By providing a dedicated route for biking and walking, we are promoting
physical fitness and overall better health.

Next, the bike path will contribute significantly to the safety of our residents. With a separated path for cyclists
and pedestrians, we can reduce the risk of accidents on our roadways, especially for those who rely on non-motorized
modes of transportation. This will alleviate concerns that some residents may have about sharing the road with motor
vehicles, making it a safer choice for all. Residents will have the freedom to safely bike or walk to their daily destinations,
whether it be work, school, local businesses, or recreational facilities. This will not only improve physical health but also
foster a greater sense of community, promoting neighborly interactions and support.

In conclusion, the proposed county-wide bike path is a visionary project that has the potential to tremendously
benefit Sanpete County residents. It represents a safer, healthier, and more environmentally responsible transportation
option for our community. As a dedicated police officer, | am confident that this initiative will enhance public safety,
improve our quality of life, and strengthen the bonds within our community. | look forward to collaborating with Cycle
Sanpete to plan community safety events that will also serve to encourage more citizens to bike for their overall well-
being.

Sincerely,

C. Devon Krebs
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